Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes
Friday, February 3, 2006
Elko – HTC #137; Battle Mountain - #2; Ely #114; Winnemucca #109

Present: Frank Daniels, Karen Dannehl, Heather Estes, Bonnie Hofland, Jan Kempster, Jay Larson, Meachell LaSalle, Cyd McMullen, Charlene Mitchel, Mike Myrhow, Ed Nickel, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Mike McFarlane, Bret Murphy, Garry Heberer, Peter Klem
Minutes from the January 13 meeting were approved. 

Short Term Certifications
1. The purpose of the Acknowledgement of Completion is to award students for completing identified programs of study of less than 30 credits. This is a benefit to students because they’ll receive acknowledgement for completing the required courses. The certificate will indicate the competencies that students gained from the outcomes.   
2. There are two benefits to the college: 1) an additional product for GBC to offer students and the community; 2) allows GBC to count the students as completers which will increase our completion rate. 
3. Departments would be responsible for identifying courses, tracking of students, advising, and issuing a certificate upon completion.

4. The committee voted unanimously to recommend the Acknowledgement of Completion proposal to Faculty Senate. However, they did recommend a name change. 
Finals Schedule
1. Specific issues with the finals schedule are: 1) times are not in line with students’ regular schedule, creates difficulty for students; 2) if you normally have a three hour class, you are limited to two hours for the test; 3) some instructors don’t offer a final and end instruction at the end of the 15th week; 4) causes problems for branch and satellite centers; 5) creates a lot of extra work for the interactive video department; 6) adjuncts don’t understand and don’t follow the schedule; 7) some instructors don’t want to use the scheduled time and want it adjusted; 8) some rooms used to deliver courses are not owned by GBC and are not available at the rescheduled time period.
2. Frank Daniels stated that he likes the finals schedule. Students are made aware of the schedule the first week and have plenty of time to make necessary arrangements. The first 15 weeks are for the delivery of the material and week 16 is for finals. 
3. 12 members of the committee voted yes to return to the regular schedule for the 16th week; 1 member voted to keep the special finals schedule. Cyd McMullen will notify the Academic Standards committee to tell them that it is the sense of most of the department chairs to return to the regular schedule. However, it should be sent to Faculty Senate for comment. 
4. Chairs would like to remind full-time and adjunct instructors that 16 weeks is a semester and not 15. 
Personnel Committee Update
1. Peter Klem addressed the committee to discuss the proposal for justification of a new position for the BAS program. GBC has never had program positions, all positions have been department based. 12 members of the committee voted yes and 1 member abstained to recommend for the BAS Program Supervisor and the chairs for the Math and Science departments discuss the issues and then bring back a recommendation if warranted.
2. Two faculty positions will be filled for next year. The positions will be located in Nye County. The positions will probably be in Math and English. Several faculty positions have been filled this year. Changes to the position list were handed out, discussed and noted. 
Department Chairs/Directors
1. Jan Kempster provided the group with a template describing the interaction between departments and branch campuses. Chairs agreed that they liked the format and would put a draft together for their areas. The content of the form will be specific to departments. 
2. The coordinators like the format. However, before the process is finalized directors would like to review and discuss with departments. 
3. Changes in some of the content were recommended. Jan Kempster will make the appropriate changes and send out an updated template. 

4. Departments are to send their department’s version of the process to Janie Moore by April 1, 2006. 
Long Term Scheduling
1. The VPAA needs the long term schedules in electronic format by February 13, 2006.
Additional Items
1. The chairs voted that the Curriculum and Articulation committee discuss and re-determine what Math course is applicable before taking seminars.

2. It was clarified that AMS 310 is in the Math department and AMS 320 is in the Science department. INT courses are also separated by department except for INT 301, 400, and 496. The BAIPS program supervisor manages these particular courses. INT 100 is the responsibility of the Assessment committee. 
3. Last year we had an additional $130,000 for part-time wages. We do not have that surplus this year. However, we continue to spend and run classes with low numbers. Utility costs continue to rise and that is also creating a deficit in the budget. Administration is looking to move money around and may be coming to departments for help; this would include lab fee accounts. 
